Bradworthy CP School
Friday 15th June 2007

Dear Parents,

Sponsored Walk

The sponsored walk on Tuesday was fantastic.

We all had a really nice time walking around the Tamar Lakes and it was great that so many parents were able to find the time to come with us.
I’d like to thank everyone who helped transport the children in their cars and Jo James who provided the ice cream which we all enjoyed at the end of the walk. 

I’d also like to thank Caroline and Jonny Furse for allowing us to begin and end our walk at their farm. It’s an ideal spot because it allows us to get down to the lakes in safety and we are all very grateful to them for their continued hospitality.

I’m sure that this event will prove to be a highly successful fund raising event. Please try and drop sponsor money in to the school office as soon as possible.

Snacks During Morning Break

Can I remind you that the children are not supposed to be bringing things like chocolate and sweets in to school for their morning breaks. Chewing gum and fizzy drinks are not permitted in school and should not be brought in.
I know that some children like to bring things like sweets or cakes in on their birthdays or after they have been on holiday and on these special occasions I can’t really see any harm, however we would ask that this only happens on these special occasions and not every day.

Thank you for your support in this.
Cricket

Our Under 11 cricket team took part in the North Devon Area Festival last week and I am delighted to be able to tell you that they won all of their matches to win the competition and qualify for the Devon Finals which will be held in South Devon Next week.

The children have been training hard throughout the winter. Their qualification for the finals it is a real tribute to their hard work. I am delighted for the children and I’m sure they’ll have a great time competing in what I’m sure will be a very high quality tournament next week.   
Our girls’ team have also been in action at their North Devon Festival at the cricket ground in Instow.

They played some excellent cricket to beat Instow, Newport and Monkleigh School’s before loosing at match to Wescroft.

This single defeat meant that they narrowly failed to qualify for the Devon Finals by only a margin of only four runs.
Netball

Last Saturday our netball team took part in a big competition which was held at Bideford College. The competition featured all of the big Bideford Area Schools as well as some strong village teams, including Langtree and Bradford who have both managed to beat us this season.
I was lucky enough to  be able to watch three of our matches on Saturday and I can honestly say that in my opinion our team played some of the best netball which I have seen from Bradworthy School. The hard work which the children have been putting in with Miss Daniel over the winter has obviously paid off.

We played seven matches in total, loosing only once, and finishing as runners up.

As I’ve said this is an excellent achievement and I know that the children are very proud of their efforts. 
Other Sports News
Another great year of rugby finished with two very creditable performances in the year’s biggest tournament at Barnstaple Rugby Club last week, though not , unfortunately with the victory that I think we were hoping for.
Our B-Team managed to progress to the Quarter-Final stage where they lost by 5 tries to 2, to St Margaret’s School from Northam.

Our A-Team managed to progress one round further, beating Yeo Valley School from Barnstaple by a score of 3-2 in “sudden death” extra time, to reach the Semi-Finals.

Despite a spirited effort we were beaten 7-4 by an excellent Braunton side. In the end they were simply a bit too good for us and it was no surprise that they won the tournament.
Sports Day will be held on Tuesday 3rd July. If the weather is poor our reserve date will be two days later on Thursday 5th July.
As usual it will be an all day event with team sports and Class 1 and 2 athletics in the morning and Class 3, 4 and 5 athletics in the afternoon.

Weather and a very busy schedule allowing we will be starting an athletics club a week Thursday with the children working towards awards as they usually do.
Year 4 Residential Trip

The children in Year 4 took part in a three day residential visit to Penzance last week.

The weather was fantastic and everyone seemed to have a really enjoyable time, I certainly did.

We took part in a huge range of educational, and not-so-educational activities including visiting The Eden Project, The National Maritime Museum in Falmouth and St Michael’s Mount. We also went to see Pirates of the Caribbean at the cinema and to the Minack Theatre to see a production of Robin Hood. 

On the way home we a lot of fun at Creally Theme Park.

I would like to take this opportunity to compliment the children on their enthusiasm and on their excellent behaviour and manners which were commented upon by several people while we were out and about.

They were a real credit to themselves and the school and it was a pleasure being away with them all.

Children in Years 5 and 6 will be taking part in a 5 day residential visit to London in July.

Sun Hats
Last time I mentioned sun hats we got several weeks of torrential rain just as I predicted. I’m a little hesitant to bring the subject up again but it would be a very good idea if the children wore sun hats on sunny days. 

As I’ve already written we are selling baseball hats in school colours and with the school badge on the front. It would be great if all of the children had one of these school hats to wear as a part of their uniform when it is sunny. This said any hat is better than none and if necessary they can wear none uniform hats.
School baseball hats are for sale at the very reasonable price of only £2 each.

If you would like one please return the slip at the bottom of this letter or speak to Rose in the office.

We are also perfectly happy for them to wear sun cream, however please note that our staff are not permitted to apply it to the children when they are in school.

If the children bring sun cream in they will either have to apply it to themselves or to each other.

PTA

Please make a note of the next PTA meeting which is on Tuesday 19th June at 7.30pm in School.
The main order of business will be arrangements for the Leaver’s BBQ at the end of Term.

I hope you will be able to come along and support us.
School Photos

We have arranged for the school photographer to take a whole school photograph on the morning of Friday 22nd June.

If you are intending to buy a Class photograph please return the envelope as soon as possible. As I am sure you can imagine Rose is very busy in school at the moment and the sooner she can complete the orders for the school photographs the better.

Term Dates
Friday 15th June


Class 5 Oceanfest Trip

Monday 18th June


Class 4 trip to Morwelham Quay





Cricket Tournament in Bideford

Tuesday 19th June

PTA Meeting

Thursday 21st June

Bradford Football and Netball Rally

Friday 22nd June


Devon Cricket Finals

Tuesday 26th June

Year 3 / 4 Athletics Festival (Holsworthy)
Tuesday 3rd July


Sports Day

Thursday 5th July


Reserve Sports Day

Monday 9th – Tuesday 10th July
Year 6 Visit to Holsworthy College

Thursday 12th July

Year 6 Parent Evening at Holsworthy College

Monday 16th – Friday 20th July
Year 5 and 6 Trip to London

Monday 23rd July


Leaver’s BBQ
Tuesday 24th July


Leaver’s Assembly

Wednesday 25th July

Last Day of Term

Wednesday 5th September

First Day of Autumn Term
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bradworthy CP School

Name:

I would like to order _______ school baseball caps at a cost of £2.00 each. 

I enclose cash / a cheque (payable to DCC) for £ __________.

